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This special Hyojeong CheonBo Great Works was held online and in person from February 4-5 at the 

Grand Hall of Cheonseong Wanglim Palace. A total of 1,500 members participated in the workshop, 

which served as a festive occasion to gather sincere prayers for the triumphant establishment of the 

heavenly unified Korea and a heavenly unified world. 

 

On the first day of the Great Works, the opening ceremony and the Hyojeong CheonBo Great Works 

Commemorating True Parents' Birthday and the 10th Anniversary of Foundation Day were held and 

broadcast in churches around the world, and on the second day, the grace of Hyojeong CheonBo Great 

Works Commemorating True Parents' Birthday was a special workshop that was broadcast through the 

Internet so that members around the world could fully experience it. 

 

In his testimony before the ceremony, Rev. In Gyu Park, head of the Jeongseon Church of Gangwon 

Province (6,000 couples blessing), said, "Everyone experiences pain, trials, and difficulties due to 

unexpected circumstances in their daily lives. True Parents, who know all about such things, have 

provided the Cheonshimwon for Blessed Families to help them overcome trials and suffering. During the 

height of the COVID-19 pandemic, my wife, Mrs. Ra Myung-ok, suffered greatly from the after-effects 

of the third COVID-19 vaccine, which caused severe blisters all over her body. She went to the hospital, 

but there was no cure, and after suffering for a long time, her immune system gradually weakened, and 

the after-effects of the vaccine caused side effects that led to severe water in her lungs and a dangerous 

airway blockage. Unable to leave the hospital at any time, the entire family, including her daughter-in 

law, grandson, and granddaughter, made a special 40-day vigil condition, and our son, who was working 

at the Hyojeong Cheonwon Complex, participated in the 40-day vigil for Cheonsimwon. As a result, my 

wife's health, which even in the hospital's intensive care unit she had given up on, gradually improved to 

the point where she can now eat by herself. Through this experience, our entire family was able to renew 

our faith and experience the works of the substantial holy spirit, True Mother, the only begotten daughter. 

I would like to express my sincere gratitude to True Parents for allowing me to receive this grace through 

HJ Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training Center." 

 

In his opening remarks, the Director of Cheonshimwon emphasized that the theme of "2023 is a year 

filled with indescribable delight and joy," and how that was True Mother's words at the New Year's Day 

ceremony on Jan. 3. Rev. Gi-seong Lee explained, "The reason True Mother gave us such a blessing at 

the recent New Year's Day ceremony is that, first, we are entering the 11th year of Cheon Il Guk, the year 

of restarting after the first decade post foundation day. Second, it is the year when the dreams and wishes 

of the creator, Heavenly Parent, will be fulfilled on earth with True Parents." 

 

Director Rev. Gi-seong Lee said, "After True Father's Seonghwa, True Mother walked a path of tears for 

10 years while proclaiming Foundation Day. True Mother's filial heart, which loves Heavenly Parent and 

True Father more than anyone else, helped her to overcome, and she triumphed over the restoration of the 

seven nations and seven religious orders. Of course, by the victorious CheonBo entrance of heavenly 

tribal messiahs, True Mother finally proclaimed the establishment of Cheon Il Guk and the Heavenly 

Parent's Holy Assembly through the Triumph of Vision 2020. We must now return our filial piety to True 

Mother through the victorious dedication of the Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum in 2023." 

 

Afterwards, a special report was presented by Incheon Kim, Secretary General of the HJ Heaven and 



 

 

Earth CheonBo Training Center. He conveyed the grace of the CheonBo Chanyang, the Cheon Il Guk 

Hyojeong Meditation, and the hope and blessings for all in 2023 to the members present. The second part 

of the Hyojeong Special Great Works commemoration involved the Reading of Statement of Gratitude to 

Heaven, the Offering of Hyojeong Offering Paper, and the CheonShim Resonating Unison Prayer. 

 

The President of CheonShim Won, the World Headquarters of Jeongseong, Rev. Gi-seong Lee, and his 

wife offered the Statement of Gratitude to Heaven. It read, "Most Respected Heavenly Parent! Beloved 

True Parents of Heaven, Earth, and Humankind, we would like to express our gratitude for the grace that 

we can hold this Hyojeong CheonBo Special Offering Ceremony. After True Father's Cosmic ascension, 

True Mother marched forward without stopping and declared Foundation Day. 

 

 
 

Achieving great victory by investing everything, with life and death resolution, practicing what she 

preached, True Mother has now led us through a full cycle of ten years since Foundation Day, and we are 

entering the 11th Year of Cheon Il Guk when exceptional things can happen with the gate of heavenly 

fortune wide open. Also, as we celebrate the 52nd Anniversary of the CheonBo Works, we know that 

works of miracles, works of blessings, and works of grace have reached out to all five oceans and six 

continents, and we are experiencing the Era of the Works of the Substantial Holy Spirit. On the 

tremendous foundation you made, we will offer the Hyojeong Offering Papers. Please hear the prayers of 

our representatives who offer them, and please bestow grace on everybody here!" 

 

Following the ceremony, the members presented the Hyojeong Offering Papers containing their sincere 

wishes, and a heartfelt resonating unison prayer was raised to Heavenly Parent and True Parents of 

Heaven, Earth, and Humankind. 

 

A member of the 360,000-Couple Cheonan Church in the province of Chungnam, sub-region 3, said, "My 

husband is not a believer, so it was not easy for me to participate in the great works, since I would have to 

go by myself. This time, I wasn't sure if my husband would be able to attend, so I expressed my intention 

to attend via video to the staff in charge of registration. Usually, my husband leaves when I watch the 

video workshop, but I was surprised that this time, he stayed and watched the video with me. Although it 

was through a video, my husband sat with me from the beginning to the end of the service, and we were 

able to sing together. I have a lot more challenges to overcome in my life, but I will continue to believe in 

the grace of Cheon Shim Won and the Hyo Jeong Service." 

 

A member of Cheonseung Church in Seoul North District 1, said, "Compared to the last great works, this 

one was even more moving in every way. I loved the bright and energetic music and the choreography of 

BTM, and the songs of the choir that sing for the night vigil prayers were filled with grace. I could feel 

the fragrance of love radiating from Cheonsim Won. I also liked the changes that were made in the 

Chanyan session of the great works. The drums and piano were brought down from the stage, and the 

number of people singing on the stage increased, thus adding more zeal to the chants. In a word, it was 

truly a moving service that made me realize True Parents' heart for giving us the blessing." 

 

The special Hyojeong CheonBo Great Works Commemorating True Parents' Birthday and the 10th 

Anniversary of Foundation Day concluded with a Benediction Prayer from Rev. Gi-seong Lee, and 

through the cheers of Eog Mansei, True Parents' blessings were scattered throughout the heavens and 

earth. 


